VILLAGE OF WRIGHTSTOWN

VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Wrightstown was held at the 
Village Hall, 352 High St, on Tuesday 11/15/2016 and was called to order at 6:00 pm by Village 
President Dean Erickson, with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Roll Call: Present – Dean Erickson, Sue Byers, Quinn Cavanaugh, Scott Reignier, Terry Schaeuble,
Dan Segerstrom
Excused – Keith Wendlandt
Also present:  Ed Byrne (Brillion News); Tom Collins (Wrightstown Area Spirit); Village Administrator/ Public Works Director Travis Coenen; Police Chief Greg Deike; Fire Chief Mike Schampers; Supervisor 
of Public Works Andy Vickman; Clerk/Treasurer Michelle Seidl, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Patti Leitermann; Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Shelia Bowers, Police/Court Clerk Sharon Diedrick, Election Chief Inspector Monica Meulemans, Assessor Mike Denon, Debbie Pelegrin 
VOUCHERS - - Motion by S Byers, second by Q Cavanaugh to approve the vouchers as submitted.  Motion carried.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS - - Acknowledge receipt and review.

Thank you to Village Staff and all election officials for a job well done in executing the November 8th General Election.  Great feedback was received!
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Jack Lewis
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter read from Wrightstown Sno-Rovers thanking the Village for allowing streets to be used as snowmobile trails.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR - - T Coenen provided the Administrator Report as follows:

1.  Welcome new Village Clerk/Treasurer Michelle Seidl.  Monday, November 14th was her first day.
2.  Currently waiting for available options and IT proposals from vendors for new support system to be in place by the first of the year.
3.  Increased interest in development of commercial properties in our TIF districts. We are working with developers to promote new business openings toward the end of 2016 and into 2017.
4.  Meeting with Town of Wrightstown regarding border agreement.  They are working towards completion of their comprehensive plan with a completion goal of year end.  Once done, drafting of a voter agreement will be started.  The end result should allow both of our communities to prosper.

5.  Budget is pretty much wrapped up.  The plan is to begin the 2018 budget shortly after the first of the year.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE/PERSONNEL - - 
General Budget --  $35,000 of savings in the budget, due in part to two employees opting out of 2017 Healthcare coverage.   Promotion of Anthem Blue, rather than Network Health, proved a more cost effective health plan with essentially the same coverage.  This equated to approximately $9,000 in savings.  New budget figure $208,000.

Mill rate increases have been calculated and the net effect on property owners.  $.0882/thousand increase in Brown County.  $.086/thousand increase in Outagamie County.  Increase in rates due to adjusted tax assessments, property sales and changes in our TIF.

Capital borrowing plan in place for projects that will allow budget to balance. 
Recommendations from Ehlers and and Tom Karmen, Schenck SC, are that we be responsible with our tax levy and make sure all our operating expenses are covered by levy dollars. Only one-time project items should be borrowed for.  Because the State establishes an annual max levy amount, taking the annual allowable amount is the best way to lower the chances of future negative impact. 
Discussion regarding the option of utilizing max levy of $2,222,057 vs. submitted budget levy of $2,208,587 
Motion by D Segerstrom, seconded by S. Byers, to approve the 2017 levy amount of $2,208,587, under the allowable maximum.  Roll call vote.  YES: D Erickson, D Segerstrom, T Schaeuble, S Byers   NO:  S Reignier, Q Cavanaugh   Motion Carried. 
Mike Denon, Assessor, is recommending a total reassessment of the Village since it has been 20 years since the last reassessment. Because market is constantly changing we want to make sure that everyone is being treated fairly.  The cost of this project is approximately $40,000.  Department of Revenue recommends reevaluating every 8-10 years so we are way past due.  Reassessment will begin in July of next year with written notification to our property owners. It will be a 2 year project.
Capital Budget – 2017 Projects Listed:  

Mueller Park Gazebo/Park Restoration


$ 12,000

Pine St & River Ln.




$100,000

IT Hardware and Software Upgrades


$ 72,500

Mueller Wright House Restoration Contribution

$ 10,000

401 Cty U Project




$140,000

Fire Dept. Tender Purchase



$150,000

Motion by S Byers with a second by Q Cavanaugh to approve the 2017 Capital Budget.  Roll call vote.  All YES.  Motion Carried.

PARKS, RECREATION & REGIONAL PLANNING:  
Town of Wrightstown/Village of Wrightstown Border Negotiations – Next meeting tentatively set for first part of January 2017 once the Towns Comprehensive Plan is done.  Big thank you to Administrator/Public Works Director to Travis Coehen for initiating the communication between the two entities.
PUBLIC SAFETY - -  
Fire Department Comments – Only 10 gallons of soup left after the recent booyah sale.  Remaining booyah was donated to the Fox Valley Homeless Shelter.
Correction to Fire Department report for October 2016.  3 calls were responded to in the month of October … “August” was incorrectly indicated.

Large amount of PR handled in October between Halloween and Fire Awareness Safety Month appearances.
Police Department Comments – Brown County conducted ALICE training at schools.  Wrightstown Police Department attended so both departments can be on the same page.
PUBLIC WORKS & UTILITIES - - 
Expected delivery of the new plow truck from Monroe is on schedule for around Christmas.

Plow equipment is being prepped for winter.

Christmas lights will be going up shortly.

ADJOURN - - Motion by Q Cavanaugh, second by D Sergerstrom to adjourn.  Motion carried.  
(Adjourned 6:54 pm)






_______________________________________







Michelle Seidl                          Clerk/Treasurer
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